Notes from the American Tiny House Association

Directors Meeting, May 31, 2015
Attendees: Bill Rockhill, Elaine Walker

Discussed: 

1. Logo: Bill did not receive any replies to the logo design contest. 

2. Jamboree: Joshua Farmer mentioned that Darin may want another group to take over the Jamboree next year and Joshua was wondering if our association might be interested. Joshua has event planning experience. Bill and I agree that it might be a good idea, but would take a lot of time and resources.  In addition to a national jamboree, a few regional jamborees might be good. This should be discussed again later, after the elections and first Jamboree.

3. Dues: We discussed the possibility of lowering membership dues to attract more members. This might be a topic to vote on during the annual meeting.

4. Annual meeting and elections: 

· Alexis Stephens of Tiny House Expedition would like to record our annual meeting. We agreed that would be okay. 

· We discussed the fact that Elaine and Robert had tested GotoWebinar and Elaine found it a bit complicated, but felt it will probably be the best format for the annual meeting. We agreed to test it again at our next directors meeting in June. 

· For voting, Elaine tested Polls Everywhere and the polling tool within GotoWebinar and felt these were not ideal. Instead, we agreed that members would be able to vote via email anytime during the month of July. In addition, members will be able to vote via a web based form that captures their email address (to avoid the potential for non-member voting or someone voting more than once). The web based form will be available in July and also during the annual meeting, as submissions will be posted immediately online in a page the directors can see.

· We discussed director nominees. Bill will reach out to three additional people he thinks would be a good fit.

Action Items:

1. Bill will contact 3 people about running for a director position.  

2. Robert is working with Will Johnston will develop the outline of a strategy document for tiny house zoning, similar to the approach for energy benchmarking.  

3. No update on the bank account document that Elaine had snail mailed to Andrew. 

Potential Agenda for the Annual Meeting
1. Opening remarks from President William Rockhill: what we've accomplished to date

2. Vice President Robert Reed: goals for the future

3. Andrew Heben: additional goals for the future?

4. Annual Report, Treasurer Elizabeth Roberts: number of members, money received & spent

5. Vote on lowering membership dues?

6. Election of directors: 

· report on votes cast earlier via email and web form

· live voting via web form

· announcement of new directors

7. Election of officers:

· vice-president

· treasurer 

· secretary

· development director

· director of the state chapter leaders

Next Directors Meeting
 Sunday, June 21 at 7 pm EST

Next State Chapter Leader's Meeting
 Sunday, June 14 at 7 pm EST

